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Good afternoon,
 

On Friday, April 12th, the Social and Behavioral Sciences Subcommittee of the ASC Curriculum
Committee reviewed new course proposals for Sociology 4791 & 7713.
 
The Subcommittee unanimously approved the proposals with the following feedback:

4791
Comment: The Subcommittee offers the friendly reminder to the department to add in
the course number at the top of the first page of the syllabus.
Comment: The Subcommittee would like to bring to the attention of the department
that the calendar in the syllabus allows for 15 weeks of instructional time when there
are only 14 instructional weeks in a semester.
Contingency: As the syllabus does not indicate course meeting times and the credit
hour statement does not break down in- versus out-of-classroom time, the
Subcommittee cannot assess if the course is satisfying the 4 required hours of
instructional time each week. The Subcommittee asks that the syllabus indicate the
weekly time the course will spend on in-person classroom instruction by either
adjusting the credit hour statement to specify that students should expect around 4
hours per week of in-classroom time or by stating the length and frequency of the
course meetings (e.g., 110 minutes twice weekly). [Syllabus pp. 1-2]
Contingency: The Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee recently (03-01-2024)
updated the list of required syllabus statements for all syllabi to include a new
statement on religious accommodations. The new version of this required statement is
a result of a directive by the Executive Vice President and Provost and can be found in
an easy to copy/paste format on the Arts and Sciences Curriculum and Assessment
Services website. Please note that the link to religious holidays, holy days and
observances at the end of the statement is also required to be included in the syllabus.
The Subcommittee thanks you for adding this statement to your course syllabus.
Contingency: The Subcommittee requests that the department use the most recent
version of the Student Life Disability Services Statement in the syllabus, which was
updated to reflect the university’s new COVID-19 policies in August 2023. The updated
statement can be found in an easy to copy/paste format on the Arts and Sciences
Curriculum and Assessment Services website. [Syllabus p. 7]
Contingency: The Subcommittee requests that the department add the required
academic misconduct statement into the syllabus, which can be found in an easy to
copy/paste format on the Arts and Sciences Curriculum and Assessment Services
website.
Recommendation: The Subcommittee recommends that the department include the
letter grade “E” to the grading scale in the syllabus to account for final grades of 65%
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and lower. [Syllabus p. 6]
Recommendation: The Subcommittee recommends that the department include in the
syllabus a table of assignments along with their percentages so that the weights of each
assignment are listed in one place and are more reader friendly.
Recommendation: Given the heavy content of the course, the Subcommittee
recommends that the department include the university approved mental health
statement in the syllabus, which can be found in an easy to copy/paste format on the
Arts and Sciences Curriculum and Assessment Services website.

7713
Comment: The Subcommittee offers the friendly reminder to the department to add in
the course number at the top of the first page of the syllabus.
Contingency: The Subcommittee requests that the department separate and clearly
title each university statement in the syllabus so that they are more easily identifiable.
[Syllabus pp. 13-14]
Contingency: The Arts and Sciences Curriculum Committee recently (03-01-2024)
updated the list of required syllabus statements for all syllabi to include a new
statement on religious accommodations. The new version of this required statement is
a result of a directive by the Executive Vice President and Provost and can be found in
an easy to copy/paste format on the Arts and Sciences Curriculum and Assessment
Services website. Please note that the link to religious holidays, holy days and
observances at the end of the statement is also required to be included in the syllabus.
The Subcommittee thanks you for adding this revised statement to your course
syllabus. [Syllabus p. 13]
Recommendation: The Subcommittee recommends indicating the range of total points
needed to earn each letter grade to make it easier for students to understand what is
required to receive a certain grade in the course. [Syllabus p. 6]
Recommendation: The Subcommittee notices that there are two Disability Services
statements included in the syllabus and recommends that the department remove the
version on p. 15 of the syllabus, as it is outdated. The statement on p. 13 is the correct
version of the required statement and should remain in the syllabus.
Recommendation: The Subcommittee notes that the credit hours and work
expectations statement in the syllabus mentions Carmen activities as an example of
direct instruction and recommends removing this language, as it appears to have been
carried over from the distance learning template and likely does not apply to this in-
person course. [Syllabus p. 2] 

 
As a reminder, contingencies (in bold above) must be addressed and resubmitted via
curriculum.osu.edu before a course can move forward in the approval process. Recommendations
(in italics above) should be implemented when the course is next taught. 
 
I will return Sociology 4791 & 7713 to the department queue via curriculum.osu.edu in order to
address the Subcommittee’s requests.
 
Should you have any questions about the feedback of the Subcommittee, please feel free to contact
Amy Nathanson (faculty Chair of the SBS Subcommittee; cc’d on this e-mail), or me.
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Best,
Jennifer
 

Jennifer Neff 
Curriculum and Assessment Assistant 
The Ohio State University
College of Arts and Sciences 
ASC Curriculum and Assessment Services 
306A Dulles Hall, 230 Annie and John Glenn Ave, Columbus, OH 43210
614-292-3901 / asccas.osu.edu

Pronouns: she/her/hers
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